
SECOND SHORT-FORM NOTICE 
NAVISTAR MAXXFORCE ENGINE SETTLEMENT 

Pour lire cet avis en français: www.reglementmaxxforce.ca 
If you live in Quebec and purchased or leased a 2011-2014 model year Navistar vehicle equipped with a 
MaxxForce 11-, 13-, or 15-litre engine, you could get a payment from a class action settlement. 
Depending on your months of ownership or lease, you may be entitled to up to $2,500 cash per Class 
Vehicle, up to a $10,000 rebate for a new heavy-duty truck, or up to $15,000 as reimbursement for certain 
proven costs. 

This notice is only a summary. For more information, visit www.maxxforcesettlement.ca or call  
1-888-876-0851. 
A Settlement has been approved in a lawsuit against Navistar Canada ULC, Navistar, Inc., and Navistar 
International Corporation (the “Defendants”). The lawsuit claimed that the Defendants sold or leased vehicles 
equipped with a defective EGR emissions system. The Defendants deny these allegations. The Settlement 
resolves the case and provides benefits to Class Members who have not excluded themselves, including 
payments to Class Members who submit valid claims. 
Who is eligible? You may be eligible if you live in Quebec and purchased or leased a 2011-2014 model year 
Navistar vehicle equipped with a MaxxForce 11-, 13-, or 15-litre engine certified to meet EPA 2010 emissions 
standards without selective catalytic reduction technology. Class Members who have excluded themselves are 
not eligible. 
What can I get? For each eligible vehicle, you may elect one of three options. The Cash Option provides a 
payment based on months of ownership/lease up to $2,500 per vehicle. The Rebate Option provides a rebate 
based on months of ownership/lease up to $10,000 per vehicle toward a new Navistar Class 8 heavy-duty truck 
(maximum of 10 rebates). The Individual Prove-Up Option will reimburse a Class Member for up to $15,000 
of proven Covered Costs. 
How do I make a claim? You can file a claim online or by mail. Please visit www.maxxforcesettlement.ca 
or call 1-888-876-0851 for details and claim Forms. You must submit your claim by August 27, 2022 to receive 
compensation. 
Do I need a lawyer to make a claim? No. Class Members are represented by Class Counsel— Jeff Orenstein 
of the Consumer Law Group Inc. You will not be charged for Class Counsel’s work. You may contact Mr. 
Orenstein at jorenstein@clg.org. If you want to be represented by your own lawyer, you may hire one at your 
own expense. 
How do I get more information? Please visit www.maxxforcesettlement.ca or call 1-888-876-0851. 

There will be no further notice in relation to this Settlement. 

http://www.reglementmaxxforce.ca/
http://www.maxxforcesettlement.ca/
http://www.maxxforcesettlement.ca/
mailto:jorenstein@clg.org
http://www.maxxforcesettlement.ca/

